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Principal's
Report
Once again, we find ourselves in a series of COVID-19 lockdowns that have disrupted the normal routine of our
lives. In the last eighteen months we, as a school community, have demonstrated how resilient and determined
we can be and I urge you all to maintain this outlook and persevere through this challenging time.
There are some very important aspects of our school life that we need to concentrate on to ensure that we
achieve positive outcomes despite being in an online learning environment.

ATTENDANCE
It is critical that we re-engage those students who may have dis-engaged during this recent period of remote
and flexible learning. Generally speaking, non-attendance has a variety of effects on students, both
academically and socially.
Absenteeism can increase social isolation, including alienation and lack of engagement with the school
community and peers, leading to emotional and behavioural difficulties. These negative impacts are amplified
when students are in remote and flexible learning.
During these times, school attendance is essential for students social, emotional, mental and academic
welfare. It promotes social interaction, routine, positive stimulation and gives students a sense of
achievement. We cannot effectively support our students’ wellbeing or learning unless they are back and
engaged with their learning. 

WELLBEING
We know from previous experience that some of our students may be unsettled during lockdowns.
Identifying those students most at risk in this regard as early as possible is important not only in relation to
addressing and supporting the wellbeing of these students but will contribute to quickly re-establishing a
positive climate.
If any parents or students feels they need some support please contact our Wellbeing team.
     Wellbeing Leader - Susan Connors: susan.connors@education.vic.gov.au
     Youth Worker - Sunny MacLeod: sunny.macleod@education.vic.gov.au 
     Engagement Councillor - Susan Camilleri-Cline: susan.camilleri-cline@education.vic.gov.au 
     Psychologist - Lisa Tang: lisa.tang@education.vic.gov.au (referral required)

LEARNING
Engaging students in a full learning program is essential to maintaining and extending student learning, it is
essential that we maintain learning programs at all year levels so that nobody falls behind. If you feel that you
are becoming disengaged speak to your class teacher, Advisory teacher or Year Level Leaders.

Respect Effort Responsibility
School Vision: Every student will be supported through high quality teaching and
learning practices in achieving successful outcomes and a pathway of their choice.
Strive for Success – Attend Today Achieve Tomorrow

mailto:susan.connors@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:sunny.macleod@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:susan.camilleri-cline@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:lisa.tang@education.vic.gov.au
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identify as Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
have a specified medical condition.

Bring a Medicare card (if you have one) that lists your child’s name
information about your child’s medical history if they have an underlying medical condition.

visit coronavirus.vic.gov.au, OR
use the Australian Government’s COVID-19 Vaccine Eligibility Checker.

the Department of Health Coronavirus hotline: 1800 675 398
the National coronavirus and COVID-19 vaccine helpline: 1800 020 080.

COVID-19 VACCINATION UPDATE FOR STUDENTS
As part of the phased COVID-19 vaccination rollout, more Victorian school students are now eligible to
receive the Pfizer COVID-19 vaccine.

From Monday 9 August, children aged between 12 to 15 years old are eligible to receive a Pfizer COVID-
19 vaccine if they: 

People aged 16 years and older continue to also be eligible under these categories, to get a COVID-19
vaccine.

The Australian Technical Advisory Group on Immunisation will provide further advice on the broader 12-to-
15-year age group in coming months. As more COVID-19 vaccine doses become available more people will
be able to get vaccinated. The free and safe vaccines being used in Australia are very effective at
preventing serious illness and loss of life from COVID-19.

Eligible young people and their parents or guardians should speak to their doctor if they have questions
about the COVID-19 vaccine and their health.

Booking An Appointment
To book an appointment, visit the coronavirus.vic.gov.au website.

Eligible young people are encouraged to get their COVID-19 vaccine at their doctor’s clinic or health care
provider. They can also be vaccinated at Victoria’s vaccination centres.

What To Bring

Please refer to Department Health information on what to bring to your vaccine appointment.

More information
Translated advice about the vaccines is available on the coronavirus.vic.gov.au website.
For more information about eligibility:

For further assistance, contact:

https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/apps-and-tools/covid-19-vaccine-eligibility-checker
https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/
https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/
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COVIDSafe activities, such as pilates and chair exercises
physical challenges, such as juggling and hula hooping
dance classes.

KEEPING STUDENTS ACTIVE WHILE THEY LEARN FROM HOME
When children participate in regular physical activity, it boosts their physical and mental health and
improves academic performance.

During times of COVID-19 restrictions, when families often spend more time at home and many students
are learning remotely, it is important for students to remain active and moving.
Physical activity throughout the day also improves concentration, and the ability to retain information
and solve problems.

There are many benefits to being active and getting your move on, including improved wellbeing and
concentration, but a lot of children aren’t moving enough, particularly while learning from home.
Whether it be indoors, in the backyard or the local park, students should spend 15 minutes 4 times a day
is all it takes.

To help support your children to stay active while learning from home, families can access a range of
free COVIDSafe ideas to stay active and games through Get Active Victoria.
Families should remember that whatever gets children moving, gets them active.

Get Active Victoria has a range of activities families can do at home to stay active, including:

- Christopher Mooney
Principal

https://www.getactive.vic.gov.au/around-home/


Community
Updates

Which is your strongest academic area right now?
What were you most proud of learning?
Which class provides the greatest challenge for
you? What can I do to support you?
What are your current goals in relation to a
particular subject?
What work are you most enjoying or passionate
about?
Which study strategy is working best for you?
What was the most interesting thing you learnt
today?
What strategies have helped you be successful
today?

During periods of remote learning it is essential that
students demonstrate agency towards their learning.
Teachers at Point Cook Senior have been working with
students to encourage goal setting, self-regulation and
reflection on learning.
 

There are a number of ways that families can also
encourage Student Agency.
The following questions are great conversation starters
that challenge students to think about their goals and
reflect on their learning:

Sitting down with students to analyse their Progress
Checks, available on Compass, and asking some of
those prompting questions may encourage students to
stay motivated as we move into the second half of the
term.

-  Mr Crothers-Stomps

We would like to inform you all that the VCAL Senior
Literacy class has planned and organised a composting
project within the school. There are compost bins in all
buildings of the school for staff and students to place
their food scraps in. We would like to see students and
staff in our community participating in improving the
environment by placing organic waste in our new
compost bins.
 
Each day, a different Advisory will have environmental
duty where they will empty the compost bins into the big
bins, to create compost to go on our school gardens.
 
Bunnings Warehouse has kindly supported our school in
becoming more environment friendly.
Thank you to Bunnings Warehouse Hoppers Crossing for
supporting and funding this project and providing
necessary materials. 

By Sabina Duraku

If any students are in need of extra study support, we
are running Study Squad (our online tutoring program)
throughout the duration of lockdown, for those in Year
7 – Year 12.
Students & families can register here.
Note: select the “Online” cohort in the drop down menu to
register.

If you have any questions regarding The Huddle at all,
please feel free to reach out.

ENCOURAGING GOAL SETTING &
REFLECTION ON LEARNING AT HOME 

STUDY SQUAD W/ THE HUDDLE
PCSSC COMPOSTING PROJECT

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fthehuddle.secure.force.com%2Fr%2Fstudysquad&data=04%7C01%7CDao.Dang%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cddff0c38791d442b751108d95ada0011%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637640714654237385%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=SFYBbO8LigOWxNYweNU9begjvio1gXWNi51jwXiPgI0%3D&reserved=0
https://thehuddle.secure.force.com/r/studysquad


Study Squad is a welcoming learning environment that can  
cater to the diverse learning needs of all young people!

• Wednesdays between 3.30pm and 7pm

• Ages 10-25

• FREE one-on-one and group tutoring  
by highly qualified volunteers

• Game Changers employment skills advice 

• The Huddle provides a quiet and safe study space,  
access to computers and free internet use!

STAY IN TOUCH WITH THE HUDDLE
  150-226 Watton Street, Werribee |  9320 2400 |   huddle@nmfc.com.au

 facebook.com/huddlenmfc  |   @huddlenmfc  |   @huddlenmfc

STUDY AT THE HUDDLE WITH FREE TUTORS 

WYNDHAM

For more information please contact  
Joshua Raymer at Joshua.Raymer@nmfc.com.au

REGISTER
HERE



GRANDSTAND
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The Huddle Wyndham is located on Level 1 in the grandstand at
Avalon Airport Oval at Chirnside Park, 150-226 Watton St. Werribee.

Parking is at available at the rear of the grandstand.

To gain access to the building, contact The Huddle through the intercom at the main
entrance doors, next to the carpark.

The Huddle Wyndham programs can also be accessed via the staircase at the front
of the grandstand, at the Werribee St end of the ground.

HOW DO I GET TO THE

THE HUDDLE?
W Y N D H A M

STAY IN TOUCH WITH THE HUDDLE
  150-226 Watton Street, Werribee |  9320 2400 |   huddle@nmfc.com.au

 facebook.com/huddlenmfc  |   @huddlenmfc  |   @huddlenmfc



SAFETY & PRIVACY
M E A S U R E S

WHAT IS ZOOM?
Zoom is an online video conferencing and distance 
education platform based in the US. During the Covid19 
restrictions, it has also been used by various secondary and 
tertiary education institutions in Australia to hold online 
classes. The Huddle uses Zoom solely for the purpose of 
hosting our online sessions.

• Video is not required 
• �A Huddle themed Zoom Background is 

provided to all users if they choose to use 
video

• �All users names are changed to their first 
names 

• �Staff members will be monitoring at all times
• �Each participant and their parent/guardian 

will need to sign the Code of Conduct 
• �Any breaches of the Code of Conduct are 

reported to the Education Coordinator(s) 
and managed accordingly. 

• �Private Messaging Disabled
• �Volunteers sign and understand the 

Volunteer Code of Conduct in relation to 
private communication with students

• �Private communication not allowed and 
included as part of the participant Code 
of Conduct.

• All sessions are password encrypted
• �Zoom session links are only available to 

registered participants
• �All users enter a Waiting Room to be 

screened before entry 
• �We have the capacity to remove any user 

from the session.

• �Tutors go through a multi-stage 
recruitment and induction process 
including all relevant background checks 
before commencement. 

• �All tutors must have a valid Working 
with Children’s Check throughout their 
engagement with The Huddle

• �Tutors will work with students weekly 
through drop-in sessions to support 
participants to learn, grow and belong. 

We are taking the following steps to ensure the safety and 
privacy of everyone involved during our online Zoom sessions:

PRIVACY

PRIVATE COMMUNICATION

SECURITY

OUR VOLUNTEER TUTORS



Message 
From The SRC

School Mural Competition

The School Mural Competition
Upcoming 2022 School Captain elections
Lastly, there are many Year 12 events coming up which I am sure they are looking forward to, as the
Year 12’s are approaching their last term at Point Cook Senior. 

On behalf of the 2021 Student Representative Council, I would like to congratulate everybody on finishing
Semester 1 despite the ongoing disruptions.
 
It is extremely important for everyone to not stress and exhaust themselves and please remember to
seek help and support from your friends, teachers, and the school’s Wellbeing team throughout the
lockdowns that we have faced. We are all here for one another. 
 
In Term 2, through the hard work of the SRC members, many changes have been initiated throughout the
school, such as the shade sails around the school. We ended the term on a great note with Gratitude
week, with students sending heartfelt messages to friends and teachers that they were thankful to.
 
There are many events to look forward to in Term 3:

I would like to commend the students, staff, and school community for the resilience you have all shown
throughout this difficult year, and I hope that we will be back seeing each other in person soon.

Regards,
Vanya Bhardwaj
Year 11 Captain

The SRC team are looking for designs by all our talented artists to be painted for our school mural!

Design an art piece that best represents the school and send it to our email below, with the subject line
“School Mural”. Explain to us how your mural best represents the school.

Submissions will be voted on by the whole school, and the winning entry will win a $100 gift voucher, and
have their design painted in the school by a professional artist.

Entries will close on Friday of Week 8.

Please email any questions and submissions to pcsscleadership@gmail.com, or speak to your Year Level
Captains for more information!

 

mailto:pcsscleadership@gmail.com




Business Traineeships
Looking for great candidates to fill numerous full-time
positions. Availability for roles both internally and externally,
duties including a variety of reception and administration
tasks.
Community Services traineeship
part time position available, must have current Working with
Children Check.
Automotive Servicing traineeship
Cert II course, fulltime based in the northern suburbs of
Geelong.
IT Traineeship
Either a Cert III or Cert IV course available depending on the
right applicant.
Poultry Production Traineeship
in the Geelong region

Carpentry Apprenticeship
Numerous positions available working in Geelong, Surf
Coast and Colac.
Parks & Gardens Apprenticeship
3 year fulltime apprenticeships in Bellarine or Geelong
regions.
Mechanical Engineering (Fitting)
 multiple opportunities available with great employers
Boiler making Apprenticeship
A 4 year, full time course working with Barwon Asset
Solutions (Barwon Water).
Glazier Apprenticeship
Based in Geelong, completing a 4 year Glass & Glazing
course, drivers licence is preferred.
Cabinet Making Apprenticeship
2 roles available working with a highly respected Geelong
company.

Careers Updates
IMPORTANT DATES

TRAINEESHIPS & APPRENTICESHIP OPPORTUNITIES  FOR SENIOR VCAL STUDENTS

YEAR 12 UNIVERSITY/TAFE APPLICATION INFORMATION
Last week we commenced University and TAFE applications with Year 12
students in their Advisory class.
Students will be supported throughout Term 3 and 4 to complete their
Certificate IV - Bachelor courses via the Victorian Tertiary Admissions Centre
(VTAC).
Students will also be supported to complete a Special Entry Access Scheme
(SEAS) application and if requested scholarship application support. 

Students wishing to complete an apprenticeship, certificate course or a direct
entry application are encouraged to attend the careers office over the next
month to arrange an appointment. 

Unfortunately, due to COVID 19 restrictions, there will be no face-to-face VTAC
information session. 
A Power Point has been attached and two information clips explaining the
VTAC process on Compass. 
Parents and students can also attend an online VTAC information webinar via
the following link https://vtac.edu.au/events or contact the PCSSC careers
office for any additional support. 

Find vacancies here: https://gforce.org.au/apprenticeships-traineeships/current-vacancies/

Aug 2 @ 9am
VTAC Timely Applications Open

Aug - Oct
University / TAFE Open Days
https://www.vtac.edu.au/opendays.html
 

September 30 @ 5pm
VTAC Timely Applications Close

October 8 @ 5pm
VTAC Scholarship & SEAS Applications
Close 

December 1
VTAC Payment Due ($42)
via student VTAC Account 

December 13 @ 7am
ATAR Scores Released 

December 13-14
PCSSC Change of Preference Support 

- Ms Dimech-Hill

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvtac.edu.au%2Fevents&data=04%7C01%7CDao.Dang%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ce5fdb56cc33c4acc8b6608d95d1a3c1b%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637643189525783524%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=LjNTEtvqGAUNLuaghTEKvVDSc6UPOIDNdxcxHZW908U%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgforce.org.au%2Fapprenticeships-traineeships%2Fcurrent-vacancies%2F&data=04%7C01%7CDao.Dang%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ce5fdb56cc33c4acc8b6608d95d1a3c1b%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637643189525783524%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=m80%2BE5hfoyrmKzOu9J2p7N91YflPYbOVW7Uy4%2F97Z1w%3D&reserved=0


What an amazing alumni community here at Point Cook Senior! 

As many of you are aware, we were forced to cancel the Year 12 alumni session, Transition to
Tertiary, scheduled for the second week back – the same day our Year 12s were to head off to the
Deakin TIS (Tertiary Information Session). 

Our four alumni who had committed to coming back to share experiences of university life – Aericka Bou
(2018), Kaitlyn Beeby (2018), Ben Roper (2020) and Malina Leu (2018) – have instead self-recorded what
they would have told students on the day.
These videos are now posted on the school's alumni webpage, and on the school’s Clickview platform, and
will be shown as a Year 12-specific career pathway activity at an upcoming Advisory. 

The following week we had to cancel the Year 10 Jobs and Careers Expo and send back another four
alumni - Pilot Philip Nestorovic (2013), Construction Project Engineer Lara Kaehne (2013), Bioengineer
Sharni Boldiston (2013) and Distribution Centre Site Manager Koroera Tipene (2014).
Each had committed to speaking about their careers and study pathways and, yet again, each did not
hesitate to create a self-recording of what they would have shared on the day when the Expo was
cancelled.

Even more impressive is that these alumni were in the process of creating their own Day in The Life videos
of a typical day in their workplace in the lead--up, to be shown at the Expo. These videos are now being
edited and uploaded onto the school Clickview platform and some, onto the alumni webpage (pending
employer approval). They too, will be accessed for a dedicated Year 10 Careers class.

Any student thinking about these career pathways or university life can view the videos, which will become
part of our permanent Careers video library for current and future students. 
As well, there are many alumni video interviews on the school’s alumni webpage, recorded during last
year’s lockdown.

We are so grateful for such willing, generous and capable alumni - a testament to the outstanding culture
and philosophy of this school! 

Alumni News

http://www.pointcooksenior.vic.edu.au/alumni.html
http://www.pointcooksenior.vic.edu.au/alumni.html
http://www.pointcooksenior.vic.edu.au/alumni.html
http://www.pointcooksenior.vic.edu.au/alumni.html


The School Funded Fence Project is finally taking shape after months of awaiting quotes and
approval. The new fencing creates a safer learning environment for our students, staff and
community, inspiring excellence and building character.

- Marisca Van Der Zwaan

Fresh Fences
BEFORE

AFTER

Project Birds Nest
Year 11 Personal Development Skills VCAL students have made some fantastic progress with our 2021 “Birds Nest”
Garden Project.
Students have been incorporating teamwork and initiative in the construction of this years project. Feedback from our
students has been very positive with our students enjoying time out of the classroom and being provided with the
opportunity to work practically and leave a legacy on the school with something they helped create! 
The project has been significantly delayed with numerous lockdowns and bad weather effecting our ability to work, though
are students and landscaper Quentin have shown lots of resilience as our project nears completion. 
The garden can be found on the front corner of the school as you drive down Boardwalk Blvd. Have a look at some of the
magnificent work our students have done!

-  Mr Noonan & Ms Fisher



 OPEN FOR
ENROLMENT

An exciting opportunity to build creative writing skills,

explore the craft of story and experience the expert

guidance of professional writing mentors in an inspiring

and supportive environment.

SEMESTER TWO, AT THE OLD LAVERTON SCHOOL 

MELBOURNE YOUNG WRITERS'

STUDIO 

HOBSONS BAY POP-UP

Contact Bonnie on 0425 375 560 
email bonnie@mywritersstudio.com.au

LIMITED PLACES AVAILABLE

Groups for young writers from 7-11 years and 12- 17

years.



Our Breakfast Program has been supporting
students in need for 10 years now!

 
     Not only does our program
          provide students with a fulfilling
             breakfast to start their day with,

        but it also improves student wellbeing,
          supporting their outcomes.

 

Everyone is welcome to attend
and enjoy a free breakfast and a

carefree environment to start
their school day.

 

Join us and build positive relationships with 
staff and students!



Year 9 into Year 10 Course Selection Forms Due
Year 12 SEAS & Presentation
STAMP TESTING SATURDAY
Hobson Bay Athletics Carnival
Year 12 Practice Exams
Year 12 VTAC/SEAS Support Evidence Due
Western Metro Athletics Carnival
Parent Teacher Student Conference - Evening
Parent Teacher Student Conference - Morning
Term 3 Ends

Term 4 Commences
VTAC SEAS & Scholarships Close
Year 10 Work Experience Form Due
MAD FEST
Year 12 Last Day
Year 12 Exams Commence

KEY DATES
SEMESTER 2

Please note that due to COVID-19,
these dates may change.

We ask that you stay updated
through Compass reminders.

Curriculum Day - Student Free Day
Year 11 Revision Week
Melbourne Cup Day
Year 11 Exams Week
Year 11 VCAL Work Experience Week
Year 10 Revision Week
Year 10 Camp Week
15 - 19/11 Year 10 Exam Week
15 - 19/11 Year 11 into Year 12 Orientation Week 1
22 - 26/11 Year 11 into Year 12 Orientation Week 2
22 - 26/11 Year 10 Work Experience Week
29 - 3/12 Year 10 into Year 11 Orientation Week
6 - 9/12 Year 9 into Year 10 Orientation Program
17/12/2021 Term 4 Ends

20 Aug
23 Aug
23 Aug
01 Sep

13-17 Sep
15 Sep
16 Sep
16 Sep
17 Sep
17 Sep

 
 
 

04 Oct
08 Oct
14 Oct
14 Oct
22 Oct
27 Oct

 
 
 

01 Nov
01-05 Nov

02 Nov
08-12 Nov
08-12 Nov
08-12 Nov
08-12 Nov
15-19 Nov
15-19 Nov
22-26 Nov
22-26 Nov

29 Nov- 3 Dec
06-09 Dec

17 Dec



ATTENDANCE

Late Arrival To School
Students are requested to use

the Compass card to sign in at the
Compass Kiosk at the front of the school.

 
Students who do not have cards can

report to the attendance office.
 

Early Leave
Parent approval is required for any
student requesting to leave early.

This can be done either by having parents
enter approval on Compass or contacting

the attendance office.

Student attendance information is available on
Compass, including the option to approve absences

and input requests to leave early for an
appointment.

 

Students are
required to provide a
medical certificate
when absent from a

VCE class or
assessment



reports
attendance information
absence requests and approvals
school photo ordering, teacher email contact
booking for parent-teacher interviews
calendar of events
excursion consent/permissions and
news items to keep you updated with what is going on.

Majority of our communication with parents at PCSSC are made
through the Compass Parent Portal.
All parents have a portal account that provides access to:

If you are a CSEF (Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund) recipient,
please contact the school before consenting to any event so that we can adjust
the costing.

To access your account:
1. go to the College’s homepage: www.pointcooksenior.vic.edu.au
2. click on the Compass Portal icon.
OR  directly go to Compass login: pointcooksenior-vic.compass.education/
If you are having trouble accessing your account,
click on the “Can’t access your account” and follow the prompts to access it
using your username, email address or mobile number.
If you need guidance on how to navigate the Compass Portal,
please contact the school or see the 'Compass Help' page on the school
website.

http://www.pointcooksenior.vic.edu.au/
http://pointcooksenior.vic.jdlf.com.au/Login.aspx
https://pointcooksenior-vic.compass.education/
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